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THANK YOU
We are very sad to announce that our Finance Manager Nicola Tanner is leaving the school this
month after ten years of service. She was recruited at the opening of the school and has supported
us through a time of transformation and growth within the school. We thank her for all of the work
that she has done and we will miss her work ethic and attention to detail.

Mrs Tanner is moving to a part time role near her home in Buckinghamshire and we wish her all the
best for the future.
From the 14th September 2022 onwards, if you have any questions related to finance please
contact Mrs Miriam Bennett at m.bennett@europaschool.uk

CONGRATULATIONS
Congratulations to Jake Rawes who competed at the 2022 International Topper World
Championship, 23-29 July 2022, Lake Garda, Italy and came away with Bronze.
170 International Toppers from across Europe, Asia and North America gathered at Fraglia
Vela Riva, at the northern tip of Lake Garda for the 27th edition of the Topper World
Championships.
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CONTACT EMAILS
If you have any questions regarding the IB Diploma Programme (S5, S6 and S7) please email Mrs

Simpson at ibdiplomacoordinator@europaschool.uk

If you have any questions regarding the IB Middle Years Programme (S1, S2, S3 and S4)  please
email Mrs Butcher at ibmypcoordinator@europaschool.uk

If you are an external student and would like to apply to the school to do the IB Diploma please
contact Mrs Fabulet at admissions@europaschool.uk

If you have any questions regarding UCAS and S4 Work Experience please contact Mrs
Charalambous at i.charalambous@europaschool.uk

If you have any questions regarding Careers please contact Mrs Powell at
l.powell@europsachool.uk

If you have any questions regarding public (GCSE/MYP and DP) or internal examinations (years
S4-S7) please contact Mme Jouhandin at examsofficer@europaschool.uk

If your child is absent please email absence@europaschool.uk before 9h00.

SCHOOL PHOTOS
Secondary photos will be on Monday 12th September and Tuesday 13th September 2022.

Sibling and family photos will be at 3.30 on Monday and Tuesday.
Venue to be decided on the day depending on the weather.

PEDESTRIAN /CYCLE GATE CODE
If you need the new code on the pedestrian /cycle gate.  Please go to Reception to sign for it..

EXERCISE BOOKS
Exercise books from last year must be used until finished.  Use the completed book to swap for a new

one.  If you have lost/thrown away a book, then a new one costs £1. S6 and S7 must pay for all
exercise books and diaries.

CERTIFICATES GOETHE EXAMS
Please collect your certificate for the Goethe exams from Reception.

PARENT PORTAL
Please check on the Parent Portal that your address and contact phone numbers are correct.

HOST FAMILY
We are looking for a family to host a new pupil, who lives in London, coming into Secondary 6.

Please contact Susi in Reception (s.dalton@europaschool.uk) for more information

MUSIC
Individual Instrumental/Voice Lessons at Europa request form open for

Year 2 and older pupils

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1mgv2MdX0SlbM9RAW0TLoy-ksgzrJNnkuB_qvbc4
oIOU/edit?ts=62bc467c

For more information, please email t.ognjenovic@europaschool.uk
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ART
S6 HL VISUAL ART, STUDIES OF ARCHITECTURAL DETAILS





WOULD YOU LIKE TO LEARN HOW TO SPEAK UKRAINIAN?

Привіт [pronounced pryv’it] means Hi!

Start with 5 minutes a day. Click here to start now!

S1 Group Parents Evening - 19h00 Tuesday 14th September, Chapel
We are delighted to welcome you in school for the S1 Group Parents' Evening on Tuesday 14th
September. Mrs Butcher and several subject teachers will present information about the S1 MYP
Curriculum and the Pastoral systems in Secondary. The general information meeting will be in the
Chapel after which Class Teachers will meet you separately in nearby classrooms.

Please park in the Thame Lane car park and walk to the Chapel by keeping to the path to the left, going
alongside the Music and Art Blocks, then diagonally to the right to enter the old "cloisters" corridor to
the Chapel.

19h00 - overview of S1 Mrs Butcher, Chapel followed by Class Teacher meeting:
S1D - Chapel
S1F - Rm 5, S1E - Library/Rm 3-4

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
SEPTEMBER 2022
Monday 12th September School photos

Sibling and family photos will be at 15h30.

Tuesday 13th September School photos
Sibling and family photos will be at 15h30.
19h - 20h30  - S1 Group Parents' Evening -  Chapel

Friday 16th September S6/S7 University Fair (Northampton)

Tuesday 20th September 18h30 - 20h00 - S2, S3, S4 Group Parents' ONLINE Evening
18h30 - 20h00 - S6 In person Group Parents’ Evening - Chapel

Wednesday 21st September S5 Ecology trip departs

Thursday 22nd September S5 Ecology trip

Friday 23rd September 08h15 - PTA - Coffee Morning - Chapel - The PTA welcomes all
Parents in the Chapel from 8h15-10h00

S5 Ecology trip returns
Thursday 29th September S7 Personal Statement Session with Trinity College
Friday 30th September 19h00 - 22h00 Junior Ball - Schuman Hall

OCTOBER 2022
Thursday 6th October 8h00 - 9h00 PTA Clothes collection - Thame Lane

Clearing out? PTA welcomes donations of good quality branded
clothes / toys / other items to re-sell.  Get in touch.

For clothes / shoes that are less good but clean / whole our next
collection is Thursday 6th October. (Drop on the day only).

All PTA events will be listed on classlist once dates are confirmed.

https://www.lingohut.com/en/l83/learn-ukrainian

